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	ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH
                                 SUPPORTING COMMUNITIES 


	To:
	Adam Afford, Planning Officer, Development Management, 5 Pancras Square

	From:
	Edward Davis (Environmental Health Officer)

	Date:
	27 May 2025

	Re:
	181 Drury Lane London Camden WC2B 5QF 

	Proposal:
	Alterations to shopfront fenestration on Drury Lane Elevation including; replacement signage and door, removal of roller shutter security screen and painting of shopfront joinery. Alterations to fenestration on Stukeley Street elevation including; instalation of signage, removal of roller shutter security screen, new shop front window/access door. Installation of 3 AC units within enclosure on rooftop.

	Reference:
	Planning application ref. 2025/0843/P

	Key Points:
	The proposals are unacceptable in environmental health terms


ENVIRONEMTAL HEALTH OBERVATIONS
An acoustic assessment has been carried out to in support of the planning application for the proposed plant installations as part of a cafe development at 181Drury Lane and 12 Stukeley Street, London WC2B 5QF..
Appropriate noise guidelines have been followed within the report such as Noise Policy Statement for England, National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF), Planning Practice Guidance on Noise, BS 8233 Guidance on sound insulation and noise reduction for buildings, BS 4142:2014 “Methods for rating and assessing industrial and commercial sound”. The assessment has not taken into account the Camden Council’s Local Plan, version June 2017 which has a set of more stringent acoustic criteria that needs to be complied with.
As the predicted levelss do not comply with the local plan the proposed application is unacceptable in environmental health terms and a revised assessment will need to be submitted to complay with the Camden Council’s Local Plan, version June 2017.
Regards 

Edward Davis 

Pollution Planning Officer
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